DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

PROPERTY & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 27 2017 AT 7.00PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Jones took the chair
Committee Members Present:

Cllr Bond

Cllr Digby


Cllr Harris
            Cllr Kiff 




Cllr Worster
There were four members of the public in attendance.

1.
Apologies: There were no apologies.
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Property and Finance Committee held on January 23 2017 were APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY without amendment by a show of hands.  The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion

3.1       Sports

Cllr Jones said that she, together with Cllrs Partel and Digby had met with representatives of a fitness provider with a view to introducing a facility near the Community Centre. She said this initiative would enhance our Sports Vision and provide a facility lacking in the town. She was seeking more details and would report back to the Committee and the Council.
Cllr Jones called for volunteers among councillors to help out with Sports Week this year. Cllrs Partel, Fox, Osben, Kiff, Worster, Bond, Digby and Palmer offered their services and were duly thanked by Cllr Jones. The only issue to be decided, Cllr Jones told the Committee, was the date of the Sports Week – with week commencing July 31 being the preferred option. She will report back to the Committee when this date has been fixed. 

Cllr Jones said that another football coaching day had been arranged for the Easter holidays, with full details to be announced on the ATC web site.

3.2       Management/Maintenance of Council Property and Land

Cllr Jones said the Groundsman’s Cottage was now complete and ready to hand over to the Museum. She said the final cost had exceeded the original budget of £15,000 by approximately £5k because of additional and unscheduled work, including re-roofing. It was now necessary to re-register an application to separate the rates for the two units. She said there was a need to agree lease terms and progress this with solicitors. 
Cllr Jones continued by explaining that tenders had been invited for redecorating the outside of the Groundsman’s Cottage and Pet Perfection.

Cllr Jones said solicitors had been instructed to change details in the leases for the school field and the school triangle. This was necessary because of the proposed change of status of the Primary School to Academy status.

All relevant documentation relating to Sport England and the King’s Field drainage project was in place and it was now a matter of ascertaining a start date for the work.

Cllr Jones reported that she and the Town Clerk had met R.J.Hogg to discuss work on the South End of the Moot Hall and had identified an issue with one of the main beams in the council chamber. Hogg’s had submitted an estimate for the work, which should be complete by early-May. She said the total bill would be in the region of £12,000. Cllr Jones added there might be an additional cost if architects had to be involved. Cllr Kiff pointed out that funds for this work were already held in reserve.

A RESOLUTION to APPROVE expenditure to enable Hoggs to carry out restorative work on The Moot Hall was PROPOSED by Cllr Worster and SECONDED by Cllr Harris

In favour

6
Against

0

Abstentions

0

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Cllr Jones continued by explaining that Cllr Fox was due to meet a surveyor shortly to finalise plans for a kitchen refurbishment in the Moot Hall. She said there was an agreed budget for this work, which had previously been approved by Cllrs.
Cllr Jones confirmed she was seeking a meeting with contractors involved in work on the river wall to establish the next steps in the project. Norse will soon be completing the clearance of a ditch adjacent to the allotments.
Cllr Jones reported that new floodlight meters would be fitted at the tennis courts to solve on-going problems with coins. She added that a new net had been purchased and pressure washing had eradicated a water drainage problem.

New dog bins with bag dispensers have been ordered and should be installed along the sea front and Jubilee Walk before Easter.

Cllr Jones said that she, Cllr Osben and Lori Hill had met a supplier of recycled playground equipment with a view to replacing equipment in the enclosed playground. She said that a grant application for funding from Suffolk Coastal District Council was being pursued in respect of this work. She will report back to the next Committee meeting.
4.
Committee Finance Business

Preparations for the forthcoming internal audit were nearly complete, with the auditors being on site on 7 March and that end-of-year documentation was being updated.

Cllr Jones discussed the ATC investment income with CCLA had reduced this year but she felt it was important to retain this investment portfolio. Cllr Kiff added it was disappointing to see the value of the investment fund reduced but said this was due to financial uncertainty following the Brexit vote. He said this was a long-term investment and suggested it should not be moved or altered. Cllrs informally supported this position.

5.
New Property and Finance Business 
There was nothing new to report.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.20 pm. 
